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Letter from MHCLG regarding recalculation of your 2023 Housing Delivery Test 

score  

Dear  
 
You previously contacted us regarding the use of census-adjusted net additions 
figures in the 2023 Housing Delivery Test (HDT). In your correspondence to us, you 
provided us with evidence that the census-adjusted net additions figure for the 
2020/21 year does not reflect the on-the-ground delivery in Sheffield, and that the 
use of this figure has affected your HDT consequence.  
 
Following discussions with the ONS, it has been brought to our attention that 
methodological changes to the way certain types of accommodation are counted, 
made between the 2011 and 2021 census, may have resulted in significant changes 
to total stock counts in your area. 
 

While we continue to rely on the census dwelling count as the baseline for the net 
additional dwelling statistics, as it is one of the most reliable National Statistics 
produced and subject to intensive validation processes/address matching, we 
understand that use of the adjusted figures for the 2020/21 measurement year has 
resulted in a different HDT consequence in your area than would have been the case 
compared to if the non-adjusted figures were used. After investigations of the data, 
including the evidence you submitted to us, we believe that in this specific instance 
the adjusted figures are not appropriate to use in the HDT. 
 

We are therefore able to recalculate your 2023 HDT score using non-adjusted net 
additions figures.  
 






